
 
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING 
February 2, 2013 

 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 
Linda Westergaard on Saturday, February 2, 2013, at Dahl’s.   In attendance at this meeting 
were Valerie Madison, Lorraine Eldredge, Linda Westergaard, Norm Kamm, Bill Martin, and 
Marge Ramsey.  Marylyn Bruce also attended and John Thomas from Fairmont Park also 
attended this board meeting.   
 
Linda said the speaker for our Monday meeting would be a dietitian from Hy-Vee.   
 
Norm Kamm then reported that Kathy Gates from Four Mile Community Center would like to 
come and talk to us.  He will contact Kathy and see if we could get her to attend our 
meeting.   
 
Linda attended a meeting for Des Moines Water Works earlier this week.  In the March bill, 
the homeowners will be able to get insurance at a price of $3.99 per month which will cover 
any repairs needed from your street to the house.  It will not cover anything inside the house.  
Linda will get more info and see if she can get a speaker to one of our meetings.   
 
The new snow removal ordinance was then discussed.   
 
John Thomas then reported that there was a business van that is parked on the street post of 
the time.  Linda gave him Just Denning, City Inspector, name and number and said Justin 
could tell him what the ordinance is for business vans sitting on the street.   
 
John then talked about wanting to get Fairmont Park Neighborhood up and going again.    
He had a lot of information regarding them.  He will attend Monday’s meeting and talk to 
Carole Westbrook and Jim Bush.  Marge will see what has to happen to get started again.  
He also talked about the money that was in the treasury the last he knew.  Northeast 
Neighbors and Friends will offer John Thomas support to get it going again.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


